Meeting  Minutes for 11/18/2011

Next Meeting:  January 5, 2012

Attendees:  Jay McNamara,  Joyce Sidopoulos, Kevin Schepple, Linda Duros, Dave Bradlee, Rick Heislein, Ken Macko, Laura Casello
Old Business:

1. Accept minutes from previous meeting - Minutes from 10/27/2011 meeting were not accepted as the team did not have time to review.  Expect the minutes to be accepted at the next Meeting.

 2.
Open registration preparation – Registration scheduled to open December 1st.    It was recommended that the Late Date move late Date to Feb 1st due to late opening.   Need a message and email to all people about the registration.  Linda will to notify the newspaper and school for the newsletter.   We need someone to contact the town about getting a registration banner put out.
There was discussion about how to increase enrollment.  Several ideas were discussed including recruitment drives by the older players, engaging the Sawyer School gym teachers to set up battings instructions using our batting machines, a new Bolton Youth Baseball logo design contest, printing the baseball schedule and game results in the weekly papers to help keep interest high, and a Bolton Youth Baseball Facebook page.
3.
Winter Social –Slater’s is open to helping but it would be BYOB for alcohol.   The team is currently considering a midweek event with the goal of covering the costs of food and the hope to get new volunteers.  Valentine’s Day was suggested as the best time for this event.    It was suggested that we offer Door prizes and raffle stuff.   Open actions for this activity include:

· Ask for help to solicit prizes from local businesses and determine a raffle ticket price.  

· Identify the per person costs.  
· Need capacity data from Slater’s. 
· Identify a date that does not conflict with the basketball schedule.   
· Follow-up with Anne Marie regarding getting this setup.  
· Look to project pictures and video of opening day to create a college
4.
Fund raiser activities -  The softball clinic that Karl ran last April was successful.  It was suggested that additional clinics should be considered.

5.
Uniforms – Joyce has all the uniform data she needs.  She just needs the HAT total.   Everything is set for the uniforms except the count and the money.  It was agreed the uniforms would be ordered in January after the new enrollments have begun.
New Business:

1.  New officer list confirmed.
2. Monthly Meeting  Schedule  - Next meeting set for early January.   (Thursday 1/5)
3. It was reported that the Batting cage by the little league is trashed from the October storm.   We will need to look into insurance to cover the cost of repairs.  It may be dismantled already.   Rick needs to give measurement soft the batting cage to Kevin to assess costs for replacing it.  
4. Someone is leaving the grill in the snack shack and leaving the door open.  Ron Percy removed the cash box since the door was being left open.  

5. Signatures on Checks:  two signatures on the checks is an issue because a second person cannot always be found timely.  Currently the threshold is $500.   Kevin proposes making the dual signature to $2000.00 and above.   This would put Bolton Youth Baseball more in line with other youth activity groups in town.  The members present at the meeting felt this changes was reasonable but it was recommended that we approve via email.  Kevin indicated that he may consider a new bank to support this structure.  He recommends a move to the Middlesex Savings bank.

